
Portland General Electric Company 
121 SW Salmon Street • 1WTC0306 • Portland, OR 97204 
portlandgeneral.com 

 
 

February 25, 2022 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon  
Attn: Filing Center  
201 High Street SE, Suite. 100 
P. O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 
 
Re:  UM 2166 – In the Matter of Portland General Electric Company’s 2021 All-Source  
   Request for Proposals, Notice of Withdrawal of Affiliate Bid 
 
Dear Filing Center, 
 
 Enclosed for filing today in the above-referenced docket is notice that Portland Renewable 
Resource Company, LLC, has withdrawn its bid from Portland General Electric Company’s 2021 
All-Source Request for Proposals. This document is being filed electronically with the filing center. 
 

If you have any questions or require further information, please call me at 503-464-7701. Please 
direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following email address 
pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/David F. White 
 
David F. White 
Attorney for Portland Renewable Resource Company, LLC 
 
DFW: bb 
Enclosure 
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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON 

UM 2166 

In the Matter of 
 
PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC 
COMPANY 
 
2021 All-Source Request for Proposals 

 
 
NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF 
AFFILIATE BID 

 
 At its December 14, 2021 public meeting for Docket No. UI 461, the Public Utility Commission 
of Oregon (Commission) rejected without prejudice Portland General Electric Company’s (PGE) 
application to modify its Master Service Agreement to provide support services, priced at the 
higher of fully allocated cost or market, to PGE’s affiliate, Portland Renewable Resource 
Company, LLC (PRR). However, the Commission invited PGE to re-file the application with 
modifications, including controls to enhance customer protections. 
 
 On December 17, 2021, PGE filed a Notice of Intent to Submit Bid stating its intent to submit 
an affiliate bid into the 2021 All-Source Request for Proposals (RFP) by the deadline for affiliate 
and benchmark bids of January 4, 2022. On January 4, 2022, PRR submitted an affiliate bid into 
the RFP. The affiliate bid was conditioned upon approval by the Commission of a revised 
application to modify PGE’s Master Service Agreement to provide support services to PRR. The 
affiliate bid would be withdrawn if the Commission did not approve the application or if agreement 
had yet to be reached with Staff and stakeholders on the appropriate controls.  
 
 Since then, PGE has continued to engage with stakeholders to address concerns with the initial 
affiliate application, particularly with respect to substantive controls to ensure appropriate 
customer protections as well as to respond to comments from Commissioners during the December 
14, 2021 public meeting. PGE is committed to continuing conversations with stakeholders and 
wants to create the time needed for this collaborative work to occur.     
 
 Therefore, earlier today, PRR notified the Independent Evaluator that it has withdrawn the 
affiliate bid from PGE’s RFP.  
 
 It is expected that PGE will file an application to modify its Master Services Agreement to 
provide support services to PRR, with substantive customer protections, in the future providing 
sufficient time to obtain Commission approval and begin the development of affiliate bids in 
support of fulfilling future PGE procurement needs. 
/ 
/ 
/ 
/ 
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 DATED this 25th day of February, 2022. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 
/s/David F. White 
David F. White, OSB #011382 
Attorney for Portland Renewable Resource Company, LLC  
121 SW Salmon Street, 1WTC1301  
Portland, OR 97204 
(503) 464-7701 
Email: david.white@pgn.com 

 


